August 19, 2009

The Honorable Mary D. Nichols

Chairman

California Air Resources Board

Headquarters Building

1001 “I” Street

Sacramento, CA 95812

Dear Chairman Nichols:

I am submitting this letter on behalf of Eureka Seeds, Inc. (“Eureka”), a large regional supplier of corn seeds and other seed products to farmers throughout the Western United States, including the San Joaquin Valley.  I am writing in response to the Low Carbon Fuel Standard (the “LCFS”) proposal.  More specifically, I am writing because Eureka is troubled by the indirect land use change (the “ILUC”) aspects of the proposal, and the effects the ILUC will have on my business, and the livelihoods of my customers.

As a supplier of corn seeds to farmers throughout the San Joaquin Valley, Eureka is concerned about the unintended consequences the ILUC will have on California corn growers, corn seed suppliers, and other segments of the agricultural industry.

The LCFS would discriminate against No. 2 corn, making California corn growers responsible for the economic decisions made in other countries over which our industry has no control.  It removes all incentive for farmers to stay or enter into the California corn industry by making it too difficult for California farmers to compete.  The LCFS would also have other unintended consequences such as reducing crop diversity and balance in the San Joaquin Valley by forcing growers to move toward similar crops, such as alfalfa, leading to decreases in prices for those crops.

Farmers have been the target of indirect land use models in the past and Eureka fears that this may be another one of those situations.  We must have a better understanding of the implications and foundation for indirect land use penalties against biofuels before moving forward.  Indirect effects should be accurately assessed against all fuels, and CARB should have a better understanding of the implications of this flawed model.

I hope that you as chair of CARB will direct staff to wait and do further study on the indirect land use change model and not include it in the LCFS.

Sincerely,

Philip Miller

Regional Manager

Eureka Seeds, Inc.
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